

Audley End Road Saffron Walden CB11 4UH

Telephone: (01799) 513 030 email: info@swchs.net web: www.swchs.net

Executive Headteacher:
Ms Caroline Derbyshire MA (Cantab)

Headteacher: Ms Polly Lankester MA (Cantab)

Dear Parents/Carers

Re: Proposed additional section to the 2024 Admissions Policy for Saffron Walden County High School, clarifying the Sixth Form application process – Consultation period now open (22<sup>nd</sup> November 2022 – 10<sup>th</sup> January 2023).

The Governors of Saffron Walden County High School are proposing to add a section to the Admissions Policy, to clarify the Sixth Form application process for pupil admissions to Saffron Walden County High School from September 2024.

Therefore, please find attached a copy of the proposed Admissions Policy for 2024 and, for reference, a copy of the 2023 policy which has already been published.

Criterion 3, pupils with siblings living outside of PAA, expired on 31/08/2018 and will be removed, therefore, Criterion 6 will be amended to reflect this. This is highlighted in green for your information. Please note, all proposed additions are in red on the 2024 policy, and comments are therefore only sought on these particular items.

If you would like to make any comments for consideration by the governors regarding the amendments being proposed, please contact me by Tuesday 10<sup>th</sup> January 2023 at <a href="mailto:apriest@swchs.net">apriest@swchs.net</a>

Kind regards

Adelle Priest

Clerk to the Local Governing Body Saffron Walden County High School













